
Sayyid Al-Hakeem discusses government formation file, affirms harmonious team
for success with Al-Sudani

Sayyid Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, received the Prime Minister-designate,

Mr. Mohammed Shia’ Al-Sudani on 16/10/2022, and discussed the file of forming a government in

accordance with the constitutional timings, and indicated the importance of forming a national

service government capable of achieving the aspirations of the Iraqi people.

His Eminence stressed the need to enlist competent ministers who are attested to their

professionalism, efficiency, integrity, and good management. While also, H.E. stressed the need

to  select  a  coherent  team  in  the  management  of  the  next  era  and  reiterated  our  non-

participation in the government.

H.E. also pointed out the importance of defining the service priorities of the government

according to the citizens’ needs and the extent of the service's consistency with their daily

living reality.

H.E. also called for openness to the regional and international surroundings and to find a

balance equation that guarantees Iraq's rights and preserves its sovereignty, and takes into

account the completion of projects and plans of previous governments and benefiting from the

financial abundance in the field of reconstruction and sustainable development.


